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From: Lubozynski, Tom
To: thawkins@wm.com; 
cc: Solid Waste Financial Coordinator; snunes@cecenv.com; pbermil1@wm.


com; sgrant@wm.com; Rush, Kim; Lubozynski, Tom; 
Subject: SW 13-038  Vista Landfill, Class III - LGCS Permit SO48-


020  Approval of Closure and Long-Term Care Cost Estimates 
Date: Friday, February 08, 2013 8:32:23 AM
Attachments: 13-038  13-02-07 Vista LF  financial cost est approval letter.pdf 


 
Dear Mr. Hawkins:
 
In an effort to provide a more efficient service, the Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection’s Solid Waste Section is forwarding the Approval 
of Closure and Long-Term Care Cost Estimates for the Vista Landfill, Class 
III – LGCS, Permit Application No. SO48-0165969-020  (OCD SW 13-038) 
to you by “e-correspondence” in lieu of a hard copy through the normal 
postal service.
 
You will need Adobe Acrobat to view the attachment. A free viewer is available at 
http://www.adobe.com/.   
    
Please inform us of receipt of this document within three (3) business days by 
clicking the ‘Reply’ button or via e-mail at:  Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us or by 
phone: 407.897.4304
 
Thank you,
Pat Hilton
Administrative Secretary 
On behalf of F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E.
Solid Waste
Central District FDEP
407-897-4321
Fax 850-412-0465
patricia.hilton@dep.state.fl.us
 
 
 
 
Please take a few minutes to share your comments on the service you received 
from the department by clicking on this link. DEP Customer Survey.
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February 08, 2013 
 
 
Electronic mail 
thawkins@wm.com  
 
Mr. Timothy Hawkins  OCD-SW-13-038 
Vista Landfill, LLC 
242 West Keene Road 
Apopka, Florida 32703 
 
 Orange County – SW WACS # 87081 
 Vista Landfill, Class III - LGCS 
 Permit Application No. SO48-0165969-020  
 Approval of Closure and Long-Term Care Cost Estimates 
 
 
Dear Mr. Hawkins: 
 
The Department has reviewed the document “Closure Cost Estimating Form for Solid Waste 
Facilities” for Vista Landfill Class III, dated November 19, 2012 and submitted as part of the 
Response to First Request of Additional Information Permit Application SO48-0165969-020 for the 
closing costs.  The long-term care costs were submitted on October 04, 2012 as part of the Permit 
Application SO48-0165969-020.  The cost estimate was a detailed cost estimate.  The closure cost is 
estimated at $3,029,899.24 and the long-term care cost for 30 years is estimated at $2,834,634.  The 
cost estimates are approved by the Department.   
 
The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Frank Hornbrook, FDEP Solid 
Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 897-4314 or by e-mail at 
kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us or contact Frank Hornbrook by email at Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
or by phone at (850) 245-8745.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
___________________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste & Air Resource Program Administrator 
 
FTL/kr 
 
cc:   
FDEP Solid Waste Financial Coordinator, solid.waste.financial.coordinator@dep.state.fl.us  
Seth A. Nunes, P.E. – Carlson Environmental Consultants, PC, snunes@cecenv.com  
Paul Bermillo – Waste Management Inc. of Florida, pbermil1@wm.com  
Sheree Grant – Waste Management Inc. of Florida, sgrant@wm.com 










